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UDNY GREEN SCHOOL


NEWSLETTER 4
Issued December 2015
Ongoing Reporting - Soup Café and Open Afternoon

We are trying to improve the ways in which we report so that you have an ongoing picture of your child’s achievements and progress. We held an Open Afternoon on Friday 4th December to allow parents to spend time with their children looking at wall displays, learning logs and jotters and to read teacher reporting comments. During the event the Parent Council gathered feedback, which was generally positive and there are helpful suggestions for improvement that will be discussed at the next Parent Council meeting. 

HMT – Peter Pan

Many thanks to the Parent Council for funding the transport costs for our school trip to see Peter Pan at HMT in Aberdeen. The children enjoyed most of the performance however it was very loud and many were distressed by the addition of a 3D section which caused a great deal of unnecessary upset. The children wish to write to the theatre to share their feedback on the performance. This matter will be raised at Parent Council. 

Staffing Update

We presented Mrs Lamond, Pupil Support Assistant, with gifts from the children, parents and staff to recognise the significant contribution she has made during her 10 years at Udny Green School. We wish Mrs Lamond every success in her full time post with the playgroup in Ellon. We are currently in the process of recruiting a new Pupil Support Assistant and interviews will take place early in the new term. 

Christmas Concert

The children proudly delivered 2 performances for parents and members of the local community which shared their 

progress and achievement in dance. Many thanks once again to the parent volunteers who created the costumes and helped to dress the children. 

Christmas Party

On Monday afternoon we will have our whole school Christmas Party. Children should come to school dressed in their school uniform and bring their party clothes with them to change into later. Mrs Catto prepares party food for the school lunch that day. P1-3 receive a free lunch and P4-7 are required to provide a lunch ticket for that day. 

The children will be offered

· Tuna, ham or cheese sandwiches

· Cocktail sausage rolls; cocktail sausages; cheese and tomato pizzas

· Vegetable sticks – cucumber and pepper. Tomatoes and grapes

· Jelly and ice-cream for pudding. 

Your child can bring their own packed lunch if you prefer.

On Tuesday 22nd December there will be a change to the school lunch menu.

Hot 1 – fish and chips

Hot 2 – chicken curry

End of Term Assembly

Families and members of the local community are invited to join us at Church on Tuesday 22nd December for our end of term Assembly. Doors will open at 2pm and the Assembly will begin at 2.15pm

Parent Council Meeting

The next meeting of the Parent Council will take place on Tuesday 19th January at 7.30pm in the school library. 

Gymnastics

Gymnastics club will start again on Wednesday 13th January. Miss Gibb requires more parent volunteers to ensure the children are safe during these sessions. If you can help please contact the school.

Breakfast Club

Many thanks to the Parent Volunteers who have helped to run the Breakfast Club which is proving to be very popular. Breakfast club will begin again on Tuesday 12th January. We would be grateful if parent volunteers could add their names to the rota on the wall beside the school kitchen. 

Christmas School Holidays

School closes on Tuesday 22nd December at 3.15pm and reopens on Wednesday 6th January at 9.00am

May the staff and I take this opportunity to thank you for your support and to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
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Dates for your diary

Parent Council Meeting – 
19th January 7.30pm Udny Green School Library

Udny Green School Parent Council Community Burns Supper and Ceilidh in the Village Hall –  23rd January 2016

Community Café Art and Literacy Exhibition – Friday 5th February from 2pm
Occasional Day – School closed to all – Friday 12th February

Mid Term holiday – School closed to all – Monday 15th February

Inservice Days – School closed to pupils Tuesday 16th February; Wednesday 17th February

Compass Christian Centre Trip – meeting for parents and children from Barthol Chapel School, Cultercullen School and Udny Green School will be held at Udny Green School 24th February 7pm

Daffodil Tea Community Café – Friday 4th March from 2pm 
Reporting Open Evening, Gymnastics Floor Presentations and Parent Council Bunny Drive 17th 
March – Open Hour 6 – 7pm Bunny Drive 7pm – 8pm 

Good Friday – School closed to all Friday 25th March

Easter End of Term Assembly – Tuesday 29th March

School closes for Easter Holidays Friday 1st April at 3.15pm

